MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTERS CLUB, INC.

January 14, 2014

The regular meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club was held on January 14, 2014 in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Sherri Jungman, Mary Fambrough, Jeff McDowell, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Kim Schwartzman, Tracy Caskey, Kim Sickler, Kim Roberts, June Harryman, Stephanie Grisham, Jim Craig, Holly Stark, Doug Stark, Jennifer Gibson, Dillon Jarret and John Wilson.

The meeting was called to order at 7:08pm.

Meeting Minutes Approval:

A motion was made by Mike McIntosh to approve the minutes from the December 10, 2013 meeting. Kim Roberts seconded the motion. There was no discussion and the minutes were approved.

Director's Report - John Wilson

- Mr. Wilson thanked everyone for coming to the January 13th concert. Due to the number of people attending, he advised we may have to go to two different nights or try to figure out a different plan to accommodate seating for parents and guests.
- Mr. Wilson advised he was extremely pleased with the kids' performance and he received a lot of positive comments from parents.
- Seven students made All-State Band. Next Thursday, these students will travel to Tan-Tar-A for practice and the performance. The concert will be on Saturday, January 25th.
- Pep Band will be a requirement to letter in band this year. There is a Pep Band opportunity on Tuesday, January 21st for the girls home basketball game.
- A cart is needed for the new drum set. He would like for the Band Dads to build one to fit it.
- Mr. Wilson asked if the Band Dads can find something to put on the bottom of the music stands so the stands will not scratch the gym floor during concerts.
- Trip information and request for approval of for a band trip in 2015 has been provided to the school administration for them to submit it to the School Board for consideration and approval.
- Mr. Wilson advised that bow ties, tux shirts and cumber bunds needed to be purchased. He
 requested 25 bow ties, 15 cumber bunds and 10 small and 10 medium tux shirts be
 purchased. June Harryman made the motion for the purchase and John Wilson seconded.
 Motion was approved.

Communication's Report - Dillion Jarrett

- The band lettering policy is on the Band Booster's website.
- Parents will be able to make trip payments directly to the travel agency. This will make for easier tracking and making of payments.

Vice President Report – Mary Fambrough

- Plans for the Father-Daughter Dance are coming along. This year's theme is "Night of Hollywood Glamour". There have been about 30-40 kids at each work session. An e-mail was sent out to parents with dance work dates.
- The dance is scheduled for February 15th with a backup date of February 22nd.
- There has been discussion about selling trash bags more than once a year. Mary will talk to Adriane Edmonds if she would like to coordinate a trash bag fundraiser twice a year since she has handled it in the past.
- The Family Fun Night is set for March 2nd. Dan Snell advised that this could potentially raise about \$10,000 for the band. It is a community event that will feature Paul Kauffman, Kary Casey and Michael Joiner (an award winning family friendly comic). Dan indicated he would like to possibly have vending booths at this event. Tickets will be \$10 each. A committee was established to plan this event that consists of Dan Snell, John Wilson, Holly Stark, Mike McIntosh, June Harryman and Jennifer Gibson.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> – Sherri Jungman

- The current balance in the checking account is \$8,479.66.
- The current balance in the savings account is \$16,500.49 (student accounts).
- Sherri advised all outstanding bills have been paid at this time.
- Sherri advised that there are band fees still not paid. Another e-mail will go out to parents of students who have not paid.
- Ad sales for the 2014 Football Program need to start in February. There will be 5 home games in 2014.

Fundraising Chair Report

• Refer to Vice President's report. These two were combined.

Uniform Chair Report - Kim Schwartzman

- Kim advised she will be at the school on Friday, January 17th to start breaking down the marching band uniforms and work on tuxes and dresses.
- There are no long garment bags for the girls' dresses. Kim will check on prices of these bags and report back.
- Kim would like to get dresses for the Concert Band girls and also would like to consider purchasing some new tuxes.
- The ponchos are ready to go back into the band trailer.
- Kim indicated she would like to go with a chain on the marching band hats instead of the plastic rings on the hats now.
- Kim is planning to do a refit of the tuxes.

Hospitality Chair Report - Kim Roberts

None

Band Dad's Chair Report - Mike McIntosh

 Jeff McDowell advised that the Basehor, KS Historical Society has a trailer for sale for \$2,500. The trailer would need new tires. A group of Band Dads will go look at the trailer and report back at the February meeting.

New Business

Doug Stark advised the Band Boosters can do the concessions for the Peculiar Tractor Pull
on June 21, 2014. He advised the Boosters would receive a portion of the proceeds raised
from the event. He also indicated that the Board would have to obtain a liquor license for the
event.

Mike McIntosh motion to end the meeting and Mary Fambrough seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm.